
March 25, 2025 

Dear Senior Bronco Parent, 

Congratulations on your graduating senior! Please see some important information below 
regarding upcoming senior events. 

LSNHS will hold our Prom on Saturday, May 3, at 8:00 pm at John Knox Pavilion. To 
participate in Prom, students must have their fines/fees cleared and paid.  Fines/fees can be 
checked and paid in PowerSchool.  If any assistance is needed, then please contact our main 
office (816-986-3000). 

Senior finals will be held May 12-14. Senior checkout will be held on Wednesday, May 14 in the 
Auxiliary gym following the last final exam for those at Lee’s Summit North. Semester 
graduates, or Seniors who attend Summit Ridge Academy, Herndon, CASS Career Center, or 
Summit Technology Academy can start checkout as early as 9:30 am.  Graduation caps and 
gowns will be distributed during senior checkout. All seniors must attend Senior Checkout on 
May 14.  After checkout, Seniors are considered guests and would need to check in at the Main 
Office if they need to re-enter the building for any reason (i.e. an IB exam).  

Graduation is set for Wednesday, May 21 at 7:00 pm at Cable Dahmer Arena in Independence 
doors will open at 5:30 pm. We will soon meet with each senior during the day on April 25th 
during a large class meeting to discuss reminders and what is necessary to participate in the 
graduation ceremony. To be able to pick up graduation tickets parents/guardians should check 
with their Senior(s) to make sure they are on track with ALL obligations listed below.  Tickets 
will not be distributed unless these obligations are met or the Senior is on track to meet them.  
Senior obligations include: 

●​ Pass all necessary classes (or on track to pass them) 
●​ Pass both constitution tests (U.S. and Missouri) and the Missouri civics exam 
●​ Complete CPR certification 
●​ Pay any fines/fees in total 
●​ Complete 10 hours of community service 
●​ Complete any detentions/suspensions 
●​ Complete the online senior exit survey 

Tickets for graduation will be provided at no cost to parents/guardians. The primary contact, as 
listed in PowerSchool during the 2024 July/August registration process, for each senior will be 
allotted nine graduation tickets. Two additional tickets are available for non-residential 
parents/guardians listed in PowerSchool, again for those who were identified as of the 2024 



July/August registration process. Everyone attending the ceremony will need a ticket to be 
admitted to the arena.  Children who are 3 and under and can sit on a lap will not need a ticket.  

Ticket distribution will kick off on Tuesday, April 22, from 3:00-7:00 pm in the LSNHS Main 
Office. After April 22, tickets may be picked up in the Main Office between 7:15 am and 2:45 
pm during the school day. Tickets must be picked up by the parent or guardian listed in 
PowerSchool. Parents/Guardians are encouraged to bring a photo ID with them to speed up 
the pickup process.  Students are NOT allowed to pick up graduation tickets.  

The graduation ceremony will be live-streamed, and a link will be provided closer to graduation 
on our website. 

Students should plan to wear dress clothes under their graduation gowns. LSNHS-issued honor 
cords and stoles are acceptable, but no other regalia is allowed during the ceremony.  More 
specific information related to the graduation ceremony will be shared closer to graduation.    

Again, congratulations to your graduates and we are looking forward to celebrating them in 
May! 

  

Sincerely, 

Dr. Tim Collins, Principal 

Lee’s Summit North High School 

 
Tim Collins, Ed.D. 
Principal 
Lee's Summit North High School 
901 NE Douglas Street 
Lee's Summit, MO 64086 
(816) 986-3005 
 

 
 


